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City of Long Beach  Office of Gerrie Schipske, R.N.P., J.D.

Working Together to Serve Councilwoman, Fifth District
Memorandum
Date: November 19, 2013
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council
From: Councilmember Gerrie Schipske, 5th Dist&c&%
Councilmember Al Austin, Eighth District

Councilmember Steven Neal, Ninth Districtg‘/\)

Subject: Request for funding of Economic Impact Study by Los Angeles County
Economic Development Corporation on the Loss of the Boeing Company
in Long Beach as a Means to Work with Governor Brown’s Office of Jobs
and Business Development to Determine What State Can Offer to Keep
Boeing in Long Beach

Discussion: Governor Brown signed into law last July three pieces of legislation that
include hiring credits for companies in areas blighted with the highest jobless rates, a
sales tax exemption on tools for manufacturing and research and development
equipment and tax incentives for companies that create jobs and pay the highest
wages.

The City of Long Beach faces the highest unemployment rate in the State as well as a
growing poverty rate amongst adults and young people.

The Boeing Company has announced that will close the C-17 Plant in 2015 if it cannot
get additional orders for the cargo plane. This will result in the loss of more than 5,000
jobs and a company which is currently Long Beach’s second largest employer.

More recently, The Boeing Company has announced that it is considering Long Beach
for “wing work” related to its 777x plane. Puget Sound, Washington was also being

considered. News reoorts indicate that laherneagiiations with the gmployge union (IAMY
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The Los Angeles County Economic Development Corporation (LAEDC), is a private,
non-profit 501(c)3 organization established in 1981. Its mission is to attract, retain, and
grow business and jobs for the regions of Los Angeles County.

The study is estimated to cost $15,000 which could be borne equally by the City of Long
Beach, the United Aerospace Workers Local 148 and the Long Beach Chamber of
Commerce.

Long Beach needs to fight to keep these jobs here. What we do in this instance sends a
strong message to Boeing and any other company that would consider locating here,
that the City of Long Beach will stand by them.

Recommendation: Request City Manager to contact the Los Angeles County
Economic Development Corporation to conduct an “Economic Impact Study” detailing
the potential economic loss the City of Long Beach and Los Angeles County so that the
Governor’'s Office of Jobs and Business Development can determine what if any
incentives can be offered to keep Boeing in Long Beach.

Fiscal Impact: $15,000. Costs could be shared equally with the City of Long Beach,
the United Aerospace Workers Local 148 and the Long Beach Chamber of Commerce.



City of Long Beach Memorandum
Working Together to Serve

REQUEST TO ADD AGENDA ITEM

Date: November 19, 2013
To: Larry Herrera, City Clerk
From: Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske, Fifth District

Councilmember Al Austin, Eighth District
Councilmember Steven Neal, Ninth District

Subject: Request to Add Agenda Item to Council Agenda of November 19,
2013

Pursuant to Municipal Code Section 2.03.070 [B], the City Councilmembers signing
below request that the attached agenda item (due in the City Clerk Department by
Friday, 12:00 Noon) be placed on the City Council agenda under New Business via
the supplemental agenda.

The agenda title/recommendation for this item reads as follows:

Subject: Request for funding of Economic Impact Study by Los Angeles County
Economic Development Corporation on the Loss of the Boeing Company
in Long Beach as a Means to Work with Governor Brown’s Office of Jobs
and Business Development to Determine What State Can Offer to Keep
Boeing in Long Beach

Council District Authorizing Councilmember Signed by

Fifth District Councilmember Gerrie Schipske e .

Eighth District Councilmember Al Austin

Ninth District Councilmember Steven Neal




